
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 FEBRUARY 2008

 

EX.30/08
CORPORATE COMPLAINTS POLICY



(Key Decision)

(In accordance with Paragraph 15(1) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor had agreed that the call-in procedures should not be applied to this item).

(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included on the Agenda as a key decision although not in the Forward Plan)

Portfolio
- Performance and Finance


Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance reported (PPP.19/08) on amendments to the City Council's Corporate Complaints and Feedback Policy which would complement the existing procedures and other complaint policies.  She informed the meeting that the proposals would improve the ways in which the City Council captured and acted on feedback about services which were presently provided.  

The policy had been considered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 10 January and a Minute Excerpt was circulated.  The Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, Councillor Earp, presented the Committee's comments and was particularly pleased to see that the Policy contained definitions of Corporate Complaints.

Members in considering the Policy noted the absence of any time limits on responses to complaints and the absence of a requirement for acknowledgement of complaints to be included.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

1.
That the comments from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be noted.

2. 
That the  Corporate Complaints and Feedback Policy as attached to report PPP.19/08 be recommended to Council for adoption subject to the inclusion of :

· time limits for Officers to respond to complaints

· the inclusion of a requirement for Officers to acknowledge the receipt of a complaint

Reasons for Decision

To adopt the Corporate Complaints and Feedback Policy in order to improve the way customer's feedback is captured and used to inform future service delivery and continued improvement.







